Amador-Calaveras Consensus Group

Meeting Agenda – May 18th, 2011 – 9:30am – 12:00pm
West Point Veterans Hall

Highway 26 at Bald Mountain Road, West Point, CA 

Meeting Participants
Jon Hofman – Consultant to Amador County

Jan Bray - CalFire

Cathy Koos-Brezeal – Amador Firesafe Council
Steve Wilensky – Calaveras County Supervisor District 2

Robert Smith – Smith Grinding

Karen Glaze – Motherlode Job Training

Marilyn Conner – Motherlode Job Training

Jim Carroll – West Point Fire District

Chris Post – CalFire

Pat McGreevy – Glencoe/Rich Gulch CWPP

Dennis Lewis – Calaveras Foothills Firesafe Council

Susan McMorris – Blue Mountain Community Renewal Council

Kathy Rodriguez – CA Indian Manpower Consortium

Katherine Evatt – Foothill Conservancy

Rick Breeze-Martin – CHIPS

Teresa McClung – Stanislaus NF Calaveras District Ranger

Doug Barber – Amador County Resident

Bill Haigh – BLM Motherlode Field Manager

Rick Hopson – Eldorado NF Amador District Ranger
Charles Jonard – Concerned Citizen

David Roddy – Concerned Citizen

Paul Maben – Pacific Gas and Electric Company

John Heissenbuttel – Heissenbuttel Natural Resource Consulting

Merita Callaway – Calaveras County Supervisor District 3

Addie Jacobsen – Ebbetts Pass Forest Watch

February & March Meeting Notes Approval

Approved by consensus
ACCG Workgroup Reports and Issues





The administrative workgroup will convene to initiate development of a communications policy.  This is seen as important relative to uniform messaging and outreach activities.  The administrative workgroup will also work on coordinating meetings of the other workgroups.
There were no new reports from the planning or operations workgroups.

Recommendation to Return to Monthly Meetings


Approved by consensus.  Next meeting to take place on June 15th in Amador County.  Katherine Evatt will be the facilitator for that meeting.
Buena Vista Biomass Power LLC



Sierra Forest Legacy, Steve Wilensky, Buena Vista and others have been working closely with the Center for Biological Diversity.  As a result, there has been a formal settlement agreement between CBD and BV Biomass relative to fuel acquisition practices specifically related to forest material.  This was signed two weeks ago.

The settlement agreement details what Buena Vista can purchase from the forest.  The main issue is the percentage of fuel that can be derived from forest sources, which was set at 15%.  This corresponds to the original EIR and was mutually agreeable between Buena Vista and CBD.  The percentage is to be averaged of 3 years.  The agreement also provides specific definitions and descriptions of eligible purchases of fuel.
Slash piles are the main component.  The framework set forth in the agreement requires a community review committee comprised of ACCG members from the environmental caucus, job training and employment interests, agencies, contractors, and tribal interests.  The definition provided in Public Resources Code 4525.7 lends detail to the agreement.

John Romena met with the USFS to determine if the agreement is workable from their perspective, and USFS concurred.

In addition, the agreement provides for a maximum diameter of 10” for material in the slash piles.  This is to ensure that large trees are not being harvested for energy generation.

The Amador Ranger District on the Eldorado has over 130 piles that they are ready to sell.

Buena Vista, per the agreement, will reimburse members of the community review committee for mileage and incidentals.

CalFire expressed concerns over a potential conflict with existing forest practice mandates.  Chris Post will look into this further and report back to the group in June.

Cornerstone Project USFS/WO CFLRP Review Status     
An email was received from the forest service Washington office with follow-up questions on the proposal.  This is the first the group has heard from them in a while.
The Federal budget impasse is the primary reason for the delay in evaluations of all CFLRA proposals.

Questions raised were relative to partnership funds and MOA signatories.  Rick and Brandon worked with partners and the review panel to answer these questions, and it is felt that those were adequately addressed.  The MOA on the blog has been corrected with all current signatures in electronic format.

The hope is the advisory council on CFLRA will be meeting in the summer and fall to make determinations on approved projects.  There may be a need to adjust schedule in the Cornerstone proposal based on the variety of delays in evaluation.

Rick Hopson and others participated in a fairly high-level meeting with the regional office.  The Burney –Hat Creek Collaborative was also represented by Jonathan Kusel.  There may be the potential for partnership there.  Overall, the ACCG received a lot of positive feedback from Randy Moore.


The USFS Watershed Condition Framework should be considered for inclusion into ACCG deliberations and project planning. 

There was some discussion about using Burney-Hat Creek and ACCG as pilot projects for the all-lands concept being pushed by USFS.  The regional forester agreed to form a team to explore this possibility further.  This would also incorporate the watershed framework.

A concept paper is being developed to identify roles and responsibilities under a potential pilot project(s).  Burney-Hat Creek has invited ACCG to send a delegation to their meeting on June 13th.  This would consist of Steve W., John Heissenbuttel, Teresa McClung, Chris Post, and Katherine Evatt, and possibly others.

The Strategic Fire Plan may also have a role in forming the pilot.

Calaveras Community Wildfire Protection Plan Update

The Calaveras Foothills FSC has completed a draft CWPP for Calaveras County.  The Council is currently in the review and public outreach stage.  The document is over 400 pages.  Bill Fullerton is putting together a distribution.
Amador-Calaveras Cooperative Association
for Biomass Utilization (ACCABU) Status



12 operators have signed the ACCABU MOA.  TSS Consultants has been selected to do a feasibility study relative to the development of a value-added sort yard in Wilseyville.
ACCABU is working with CCWD to revitalize an old mill site.  This would incorporate pellet, firewood, post, pole and power operations ideally.

CHIPS and Smith Grinding are currently implementing the Calaveras FSC Door-to-Door Chipper program.  There has been substantial participation from members of the community.

June Sierra Cascade Dialogue in Sutter Creek



Cancelled due to low number of RSVP’s.  Next event will take place October 13th in Sacramento.
Next Meeting in Amador County on June 15th   

ADJOURN

